
For the love of it… 
I have the privilege of coaching the Senior Women’s Football team at Nairne. Every week, before the
team steps onto the field, they think of 3 personal goals they’d like to achieve and they then reflect
on these after the game. 

Before last week’s game, I asked the players to start their journal with something a little different…
‘Why do you love footy?’ A myriad of responses were written but the most impacting response was
the physical one I noted as players were recording their responses and then the excited chatter as
they shared their why with their teammates.  

The why; it’s so important. If you don’t know why you’re doing something, you lose sight of the
bigger purpose. We can often get lost in the what we are doing and the when the doing needs to be
done or even in the how the doing will ever get achieved….but it’s bringing yourself back to the why
you are doing that keeps you motivated and on track towards achieving the bigger purpose.  

As staff at St Mark’s, we have many responses to the why we do what we do but ultimately the why
centres back to sharing the love of God with our students and our wider community. We want St
Mark’s to be a place where God’s love is seen through all our interactions and choices. Love is one
of St Mark’s core values. One of our learning principles, We are valued for who we are, showcases
that the love extended to us from God is unconditional and for every single one of us. At the core of
our why, is love and what an incredible why to have each day!  
 
Therefore, as God’s chosen people, holy and dearly loved, clothe yourselves with compassion,
kindness, humility, gentleness and patience. Bear with each other and forgive one another if any of
you has a grievance against someone. Forgive as the Lord forgave you. And over all these virtues
put on love, which binds them all together in perfect unity.  
Colossians 3:12-14 
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Faith Focus

Dani Barolo

Nature Play Day



It was wild and woolly outside, but inside we
had a fantastic evening at the P&F PJ and Pizza
night. Our students really came prepared with
blankets, bean bags, oodies and ugg boots and
they had a great night, with the Year F-3
watching Lilo and Stitch while the Year 4-6
students enjoyed Penguins of Madagascar. We
are really grateful to our P&F who worked hard
to organise this evening for everyone, and to all
the volunteers who came to help on the night.
It was wonderful to see so many of you
supporting the evening and helping to make
sure it was a success for our students.

As we draw closer to the end of Term 2, there
has been a lot going on at St Mark’s. Students
had a wonderful time at the nature play day last
week, with an opportunity to enjoy some
outdoor learning and explore their creativity.
This was followed by the Wear Your Winter
Woollies day, organised by the SRC, to raise
funds for Lutheran Care and their winter
appeal. Thanks to everyone for their generosity
in supporting this day and bringing along food
for the appeal. This weekend we have our
Sounds on Sunday concert, with a chance to
hear St Mark’s musicians share their talents
with us. We are also looking forward to our mid-
year Foundation class joining us at school, with
their transition visits on Thursday, 19th June
and Thursday, 26th June.

While I have you here, I’ll just remind you that
next Friday is our final chapel for Term 2. At our
final chapel we will have an opportunity to
farewell Ms Saracini, who is leaving St Mark’s
after 21 years of service.

Andrew Boesch
Acting Principal

Principal Ponderings

With end of term fast approaching, we are getting
quite the collection of lost property at the front
office.  If you think something may be yours, please
come and check the front office or lost property
drawers. Anything left at the end of term will be
donated. 

Lost Property

P&F meeting (AGM) -Tuesday 24 June, 6:30pm in the
Staffroom
The annual general meeting will be taking place as
part of the next meeting to review current finances of
the P&F and vote on the leadership team for the
future. This is a great opportunity to become
involved in the P&F Committee.

The roles of leadership are Chairperson, Deputy
Chairperson, Treasurer, and Secretary. Nominations
are sort for all roles, especially Chair and deputy
Chair, as both will be stepping down by the end of
the year.

Please consider nominating to stmarkspf@gmail.com
and attending the meeting.

Quiz Night 
We are seeking Quiz Night sponsorship from
businesses in the community. If you have a business
or know a suitable one, and would like to sponsor
with prizes then please contact the school or P&F
email address.

P&F Update

mailto:stmarkspf@gmail.com


School life
Nature Play Day
Last week, students had the opportunity to get back to nature, with our Nature Play Day. There was
lots of activities for students to engage with. Roasting marshmallows on the firepits, clay woodland
folk and clay pot creation, mud kitchen, stick play, seed-bomb creations, scavenger hunts and
drawing and chill out stations. 
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School life
Year 2 HASS Technology
On Friday the children got to share the design
they made to finish off the unit called Changes
In Technology. The children had to design a
future technology that could do something that
it can’t do now and might make our life easier.
Each child got to share their design with their
own class. We then shared between the 2
classes doing a gallery walk.

Year 1 Capacity 
Year 1 students did some measuring in the
sandpit today for their learnings about
capacity. The students worked with a partner to
carefully measure and then compare the
capacity of their containers.



Nature Play Day
Last Thursday, our students came in their old clothes, ready for Nature
Play Day. In the afternoon, students set off around the school,
participating in various nature-based activities. There was the mud
kitchen, stick play, a nature tea party, seed-bomb making, construction
zone, nature art, scavenger hunt, a chill out corner, charcoal sketching,
clay sculpting, outdoor team challenges, and best of all…marshmallow
roasting! 

Our Year 5s and 6s spent some quality time with their buddies, doing
all the activities together. As a Year 6, I can say I really enjoyed
spending time with my buddy. We went around and did as many
activities as we could, trying to make the most of this great opportunity
to connect with nature. We hope everyone had a great time and we
can’t wait until next year's Nature Play Day! 

Elsa 

 

St Mark’s Scribes

P&F PJ and Pizza Night
Welcome to the PJ & Pizza night with pizza, pyjamas and

movies! There’s no place I’d rather be than the Lilo and Stitch
movie that was held in the hall for Junior Primary students
(Foundation – Year 3). The Senior Primary students (Year 3 –

Year 6) watched Penguins of Madagascar in the library.
Halfway through each of these movies, pizza was given out to

students. The movies and pizza were amazing.

                                                             Malakai



Diary 
June 
June 19 - Mid Year Foundation Transition 1
June 19 - Year 1 Excursion to Monarto
June 20 - Foundation Excursion to Zoo
June 24 - Assembly
June 26 - Mid Year Foundation Transition 2
June 27 - Final Chapel for Ms Saracini
June 27 - End of Term 2

SAVE THE DATE: QUIZ NIGHT IS
COMING TO ST MARK’S! 🎉

St Mark’s Lutheran School is hosting a Quiz
Night Fundraiser, and we’d love to see families,

friends and the wider community come
together for a great cause.

 Saturday, 23 August 2025 
 Hall, St Mark’s Lutheran Primary School

Get ready to put your thinking caps on and join
us for a night of laughs, friendly rivalry, and

brain-busting fun - all in support of our amazing
school community!

Stay tuned for more info!
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